FOREST COUNTY

SHERIFF AND JUSTICE COMMITTEE MEETING


Date:




July 6, 2010
Committee:



Sheriff & Justice

Committee Members Present:
Ed Soch, Scott Shaffer, Jim Stormer
Sheriff:



Keith Van Cleve 
Chief Deputy:


Ken Van Cleve


Other Appearances:
None
MEETING MINUTES
1. 6:00 p.m. Shaffer called the meeting to order.

2. Waived reading of the agenda.

3. Motion by Soch to approve the agenda.  Seconded by Stormer. Carried.
4. Waived reading of the minutes of the June 7, 2010 Sheriff and Justice Committee meeting.  Motion by Stormer to approve the minutes.  Seconded by Soch.  Carried.

5. No school and meeting requests as submitted.
6. Motion by Soch to approve the vouchers from June 2010 as submitted. Seconded by Stormer. Carried.
7. Discuss and take possible action on using Title III money for Taser Training
Chief Deputy Ken Van Cleve discussed with the committee that on May 10, 2010 the committee agreed to purchase 20 tasers for deputies and jail staff.
The tasers require a 6 hour training session by a certified instructor and we currently have an instructor, Robb Koplien, for the jail and would like to send Craig Justice to training for patrol. The jail and patrol can then implement it into their training scenarios. Justice is enrolled in the taser instructor training held at Pepin Police Department in Pepin, WI on July 12 & 13, 2010. Hotel reservations have been made at Great River Amish Inn in Pepin. 

Motion by Stormer to send Craig Justice to be a certified taser instructor and have the costs changed to Title III monies. Seconded by Soch. Approved. 

8. Discuss Tribal Law Enforcement Grants
Chief Deputy Ken Van Cleve explained to the committee that over the past years, there have been grants available through the U.S. Department of Justice under COPS for Tribal Law Enforcement for millions of dollars. The grants do not apply to departments like us who provide Law Enforcement for tribal communities under Public Law 280. They only apply to indian tribes that have their own Law Enforcement agency. 
I have discussed this at our monthly County Tribal Law Enforcement meeting and I feel that the Intergovernmental Relations Committee may want to focus on the tribes taking advantage of these grants to have their own Law Enforcement Departments, which could take a burden off of the Forest County Sheriff’s Department and reduce our yearly budget. 

9. Discuss and take possible action on resolution regarding State Aid for providing law enforcement and protection to the two (2) federally recognized Indian reservations located in Forest County


Chief Deputy Ken Van Cleve provided the committee with a resolution to go to the County Board to apply for state funds to defray the expense of providing Law Enforcement to our two federally recognized Indian reservations.


Motion by Soch to send resolution to the Forest County Board on August 17, 2010 for approval. Seconded by Stormer. Carried. 

10. Any other business that may lawfully come before the committee. None.
11. Future agenda items. None.
12. Motion by Stormer to adjourn meeting. Seconded by Soch. Carried. 

